Town of Trinity



Council Meeting



       July 24, 2017
The Town of Trinity met at a regularly scheduled meeting July 24, 2017 in the Trinity Municipal Building with the meeting being called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Mayor Vaughn Goodwin.
Members present were Beth Burden, Brandi Logston, Mayor Vaughn Goodwin, Scott Owens, and Gordon Burden.  Richard Fortson Jr. was absent.
Motion made to approve the minutes from the last council meeting July 10, 2017 by Beth with a 2nd by Brandi.  Voting yes were Beth, Brandi, Mayor Goodwin and Gordon.  Scott abstained.
Motion made to approve the minutes from the last work session meeting July 10, 2017 Gordon with a 2nd by Brandi.  Voting yes were Beth, Brandi, Mayor Goodwin and Gordon.  Scott abstained.
Motion made to pay the attached bills in the amount of $ 40,147.76 by Gordon with a 2nd by Beth.  All voted yes.
Motion made to approve Resolution 2017-15 declare miscellaneous equipment as surplus by Scott Owens with a 2nd by Brandi Logston.  Voting yes were Beth Burden, Brandi Logston, Mayor Vaughn Goodwin, Scott Owens, and Gordon Burden.  Voting no were none.
Motion made to approve Resolution 2017-16 declare surplus a F150 and materials from wrecked truck by Gordon Burden with a 2nd by Brandi Logston.  Voting yes were Beth Burden, Brandi Logston, Mayor Vaughn Goodwin, Scott Owens, and Gordon Burden.  Voting no were none.
Motion made to approve $11,000.00 to Alabama Dept. of Economic and Community Affairs Surplus Property Division to purchase a 2011 Ford F-150 Super Cab 4WD by Scott with a 2nd by Gordon.  All voted yes.  
Motion made to approve $1,142.14 to the Alabama League of Municipalities for membership dues by Scott with a 2nd by Brandi.  All voted yes.
Motion made to approve $1,100.00 to the Decatur Area Metropolitan Planning Organization (MPO) for continued operation of the Transportation Planning Process by Scott with a 2nd by Brandi.  All voted yes.
New Business – the Mayor discussed the council reviewing the ordinance pertaining to chickens in the town limits, part time security work for a Police Officer at Wayne’s Farm was denied.
Old Business – waiting on Avery with Joe Wheeler for the cost of street lights to replace the caution light on Old Highway 24 and North Seneca.  Water meter installation is about half way completed, the water pumps for the pump station should be here in a couple of weeks.  Council needs to decide on the placement of the sign for the Soccer Fields.
Motion made to adjourn by Scott with a 2nd by Brandi at 7:11 p.m. with all voting yes.
Respectfully Submitted:




Approved:

__________________________________


____________________________________

Barbara L. Jones, Town Clerk



Mayor Vaughn Goodwin
